



Monday 19th July 2021

Dear Parents.

You will be aware from my previous correspondence that, with permission from the Governors, the school is closing early on our last day of term, Friday 23rd July. The finish times for each year group are as follows:

Year 7:

12:40pm

Year 8:

12:50pm

Year 9:

1:10pm

Year 10:

12:15pm

Year 12:

11:45am

May I take this opportunity to remind all students to not loiter in the vicinity of the school at the end of the school day or meet friends from other schools. Senior and pastoral staff will be on patrol to monitor the dismissal, especially at the Castle area and Woodford Station. The sooner students arrive home and change out of their uniform, the sooner their summer holiday begins!

Finally, and most importantly, may I thank you as parents for all your support in what has been a unique and unprecedented academic year. The last eighteen months has been challenging for everybody but especially for our young people. I wish you and your families a safe, happy and restful summer holiday.

Kindest regards,

Dr P Doherty OBE

Headmaster

